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BREAKING: DOL Proposes New FMLA Rules Impacting 
Military Leave  
By Daniel Schwartz on January 30th, 2012  

The Department of Labor today proposed new regulations of the FMLA that would explain further the 
military family leave provisions and incorporate some special provisions for airline flight crews.  

The new proposed regulations are in response to the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal 
Year 2012 which amended the FMLA to extend the military caregiver leave entitlement to eligible 
family members of certain veterans and to extend the qualifying exigency leave entitlement to eligible 
family members of the Regular Armed Forces.  

You can find the DOL’s Notice of Proposed Rulemaking here.   You can download the actual proposal 
(213 pages) here.   The DOL’s Frequenly Asked Questions (FAQ) are available here.    

What’s changed? According to the DOL, the major provisions include: 

• the extension of military caregiver leave to eligible family members of covered veterans with a 
serious injury or illness; 

• a flexible, three part definition for serious injury or illness of a veteran; 

• the extension of military caregiver leave to cover serious injuries or illnesses that result from 
the aggravation during military service of a preexisting condition for both current 
servicemembers and veterans; 

• the extension of qualifying exigency leave to eligible family members of members of the 
Regular Armed Forces; 

• inclusion of a foreign deployment requirement for qualifying exigency leave for the deployment 
of all servicemembers (National Guard, Reserves, Regular Armed Forces); 

• the addition of a special hours of service eligibility requirement for airline flight crew 
employees; and 

• the addition of specific provisions for calculating the amount of FMLA leave used by airline 
flight crew employees. 

Before employers get too wrapped up in this, understand that these are just proposed regulations.  
The DOL is soliciting comments and may make further changes before final release.  Employers who 
have an interest in the subject can submit their comments to the government’s website here. 

This blog/web site is made available by the host/publisher for educational purposes only as well as to give you general information and a 
general understanding of the law. It is not intended to provide specific legal advice to your individual circumstances or legal questions. You 
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acknowledge that neither your reading of, nor posting on, this blog site establishes an attorney-client relationship between you and the 
blog/web site host or the law firm, or any of the attorneys with whom, the host is affiliated. This blog/web site should not be used as a 
substitute for seeking competent legal advice from a licensed professional attorney in your state. Readers of this information should not act 
upon any information contained on this website without seeking professional counsel. The transmission of confidential information via 
Internet email is highly discouraged. Per a June 11, 2007 opinion of Connecticut's Statewide Grievance Committee, legal blogs/websites, 
such as this one, may be deemed an "advertisement" under applicable rules and regulations of Connecticut, and/or the rules and 
regulations of other jurisdictions. 
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